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 September-December 2023             Multiple District 

Missouri Lion 

 Missouri Lions State Office                                 

 2415B Hyde Park Road Jefferson City, MO 65109  

  573-635-1773  

Office Administrator: Lion Brenda Weider  

Assistant Office Administrator: Lion Jackie Twehus 



 

       Date:                                                                                  Event:                                                              Location:  

January 27, 2024            Council of Governors Meeting   Jefferson City, Missouri 

February 10, 2024    M5 District Convention     Warrensburg, Missouri 

February 24, 2024    M1 District Convention    Ste. Genevieve, Missouri 

March 2, 2024       M3 District Convention        Warrenton, Missouri 

March 5, 2024               Saving Sight Board Meeting    Via Zoom 

March 9, 2024     M7 District Convention          Wardsville, Missouri 

March 16, 2024     M4 District Convention         Chillicothe, Missouri 

March 23, 2024     M6 District Convention            Branson, Missouri 

April 5-7, 2024     M2 District Convention             St. Louis, Missouri 

April 12-13, 2024            Mid-South Lions Visiting Day         Memphis, Tennessee 

April 18, 2024             Council of Governors Meeting Old Kinderhook, Camdenton, Missouri 

April 19-21, 2024         State Convention   Old Kinderhook, Camdenton, Missouri 

June 7. 2024             Mid-South Golf Tournament     Olive Branch, Mississippi 

June 8, 2024                Mid-South Annual Meeting          Memphis, Tennessee 

June 21-25, 2024                                                        International Convention                                    Melbourne, Australia  

June 29, 2024              Saving Sight Board Meeting       Kansas City, Missouri 

July 27, 2024             Council of Governors Meeting        Wardsville, Missouri 

October 26, 2024             Council of Governors Meeting        Meadowlake Acres Country Club, New Bloomfield, Missouri 

May 1, 2025             Council of Governors Meeting      Double Tree Hotel Westport, St. Louis, 

Missouri 

May 2-4, 2025          State Convention          Double Tree Hotel Westport, St. Louis, 

Missouri 

July 4-8, 2025                                                             International Convention                                     Mexico City, Mexico  

July 3-7, 2026                                                             International Convention                                        Atlanta, Georgia  

July 2-6, 2027                                                             International Convention                                         Washington, DC  

June 23-27, 2028                                                       International Convention                                               Singapore  

  

 

 

 

 

Missouri Lions Calendar   
~Important Upcoming Events~ 
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Council Chair Harold Spire joined Maryville 

Pride Lions in 1992. Was the 11 Club Safety   

Chairperson. 2000-2005, Membership             

Chairperson 2005-2010, Club Director 2017-2019. 

Was elected President in 2004-2005. Region 1 and 

Zone 1 Chairperson 2019-2020  Lion Harold was 

the District Governor District 26 M-4 2020-2021 

and 22-23. He is currently the District LCIF 

Chairman for M-4 Born and raised in Parnell, MO 

Attended Northwest Missouri State University. 

Worked for Nodaway Veterinary Clinic 1979-89. 

Worked for Farmland Industries as a Livestock 

Production Specialist until 1991. He then began 

work at Consumers Oil Company in Maryville as 

Feed and Grain Dept Manager, then Savannah as 

the branch manager until 1998. In 1999 he was 

hired as the CEO/ General Manager of Consumers 

Oil Company in Maryville, MO and is still in this 

position as of today. Harold has been Maryville 

Chamber of Commerce Past President. He          

currently serves as the Lions                                     

Freedom Rock Chairman.                                             

Chairman of the Missouri                                                   

COOP Managers Association,                                                 

Serves on Land O Lakes                                                             

Region 3 Council as the                                                           

Regional Council                                                               

Representative (Ag Manager                                                   

Kansas/Missouri) and is a                                                      

member of the Associate                                                         

Board of Directors for                                                             

Connections Bank.                                                       

CC Harold and Wife Lion                                                    

Lori reside in Maryville, MO. 



 

 

A note from PDG Debbie… 
I have been most humbled by the overwhelming support I have      
received from the Lions of Missouri since announcing my intent to 
run for Lions International Director! Thank you all for the support 
and encouragement.   I am very excited for this Journey and at the 
same time very nervous!  I am excited to cheer the Lions of the 
world on and do all I can to help if elected. I am nervous because I 
want to do the very best job I can and be a strong candidate from 
Missouri.  My Grandma Hough used to say if you are nervous, it just 
means you care! That I do… I never dreamed this would be happen-
ing, but when you are a Lion dreams often come true. Sometimes 
they are bigger than we can even imagine.  I shared my brochures at 
our Council of Governors Meeting with everyone that wanted them. I 
will have more at the next COG Meeting.   I appreciate everyone 
spreading the word. Again, thank you Lions!  PDG Kevin and I appre-
ciate each of you very much. Many of you have helped mold me into 
the Lion I am today and I hope to make you all proud!  
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Hello Lions, 

1. I am Lion Marilynn Reaves, District Governor 26M1. Here 

are a few facts about me: .  

2. Born and reared In Columbus, Ohio, the oldest of 4 living 

children, the only girl.  

3. Moved to Alabama 2 months after graduation; 2 weeks later 

enrolled in college in Arkansas.  

4. Met PDG Jerry during sophomore year; married after junior 

year.  

5. Have a BA in Education with emphasis in English/ Language 

Arts/Communication Arts  

6. Have a MS in secondary counseling from Arkansas State 

University.  

7. Total of 36 years in teaching (@ schools- Mtn Home, AR and 

Malden, MO)  

8. Have 2 sons/ daughters-in-law; 2 granddaughters, 2      

grandsons and one great grandson 8. Lion by proxy for over 40 

years  

9. Sponsored by PDG Jerry in 2010 upon retirement.  

10. Secretary/treasurer of Malden until 2012, retired from    

secretary, still treasurer 

Appointed zone chair by 

PDG Don Shelhammer 

as well as Guiding Lion 

2015-16 12. Became PDG 

Jerry's partner in service 

in 2019-2020. He became 

mine in 2022-23 13.     

Received Melvin Jones 

Fellowship at State   

Convention from PDG 

Scott Sattler  



 
Welcome to a new year and the second half of the Lion year. I hope your year is getting off 

to a great start. For starters, I would like to recap the last 6 months and then share the goals 

for the next six months. My plan is to keep you apprised of the progress we are making on 

a monthly basis. Of course, the Lion year started off with the International Convention in 

Boston, but I’ve already talked about that in my last writing. In August, Poplar Bluff was 

the first club visit to induct 5 new members. Great start thanks to PDG Lion Larry       

Kimbrow. The first District Cabinet meeting was in Waynesville/ St. Roberts thanks to the     

efforts of 1 st Vice District Governor Wendy Williams and her helpers. They did an        

outstanding job. September’s events include installing officers in the Charleston Club, a 

delightful group of Lions, and attending Cape Evening’s 3rd annual Corn hole             

competition. Trying to get three bags in the hole while wearing “cokebottle “ glasses is   

extremely challenging. October: Malden had their 25th annual golf tournament with Lion 

Brad Baker and the Mid- South Lions team taking first place with a score of 56. It was a 

fun tournament. We had to miss Charleston’s annual ham and bean dinner. The month 

closed with going back to Poplar Bluff to award #9 Melvin Jones Fellowship Awards (out 

of 10 given) to PDG Lion Larry Kimbrow. November: The month started with the          

district-wide challenge from Lion Allen Taylor for Steps for Life Diabetes Awareness    

project. Seven clubs from our district participated and one club from M-4. Cape Evening 

Club won the trophy for the most steps. This challenge encouraged Lion Lisa Clinton to set 

a goal to walk 3000 steps which she accomplished. Poplar Bluff had their annual chili day 

on election day. 1st Vice District Governor Wendy worked with them for the day. 1st WDG 

Wendy made arrangements for PDG Jerry and I to meet with the Fort Leonard Wood Club 

and 4 others. She also gave us a tour of the post and the Military Museum. WOW! What an 

experience! And the 2nd District Cabinet was hosted by the West Plains Lions Club at the 

Holiday Inn Express. The Club and the hotel staff did an excellent job. I believe PDG Lion 

Reta Reed had a hand in the planning and execution of the event. December: The month 

started with the Houston Lions Club hosting an appreciation luncheon for PDG Lion Don 

Shelhammer who was having a great day. PDG Lion Rodney McConnel and I had the priv-

ilege of attending. Then later in the month Senath and Kennett hosted the    vintage movie 

night as a joint funder. This year the movie was Meet Me In ST. Louis. Peace Poster: Sev-

eral clubs participated, and the posters were excellent. Unfortunately, there can be only one 

winner who was Kaylyn Redecker from Farmington. Her poster 

was forwarded to Council Chair Harold Spire for the state contest.  

       Continued on next page 

M1 Newsletter 

DG Marilyn Reeves 



 Kudos to the following clubs for working for the 1.5 Challenge of new members: 

Cape Noon: 7 East Perry County: 1 East Prairie: 4 Essex-Gray Ridge: 2 Farmington: 5 

Fort Leonard Wood: 1 Malden: 1 Park Hills: 2 Patton: 2 NW T C : 2 Poplar Bluff: 6 

Rolla: 7 Ste. Genevieve: 2 Senath: 1 Williamsville: 2 Willow Springs: 1 Total: 46 

Again, good job. 

 

Good news from LCI: We have 70% of our clubs reporting service. You’re doing great!! 

Goals for the rest of the Lion Year: Keep adding new members and orienting them to     

service projects, give them tasks to do to keep them excited. Maintain clubs and current 

members. Keep reporting service. Report training of club officers and zone chairs on       

Insights. LCI wants us to establish one new club. I’m soliciting your help to find an area 

for a new club and help get it established. The district is investigating the idea of having 

our own Alert trailer. Please, give us your feedback or ask any questions. (All Lion     

emergency response team). I am so proud to be part of District 26 M-1. I hope you are,    

also. If you have any concerns, suggestions, or whatever, please, contact me by phone    

573-276-8091, or by email: mdreaves63@gmail.com. Thanks. On another note, we want to 

offer our sympathy to the following clubs in the passing of valued members (these are the 

ones I know about)Charleston in the passing of PDG Lion Dennis Quetermous Farmington 

in the passing of Lion Linda James Park Hills in the passing of Lion David Hughes Rolla 

in the passing of Lions Kennard Knox and Gordon Pol Senath in the passing of Lion    

Phyllis Jackson Williamsville in the passing of Lions Helen Curtis, James Faries, and Ruby 

Smith, 

 

Lion Marilynn Reaves, District Governor 26 M-1, in Lion hearted service 

M1 Newsletter 

DG Marilyn Reeves 
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Paul Carr from House Springs, Missouri, USA, was elected to 

serve a term of one year as a district governor of Lions Clubs 

International at the Multiple District 26-M2 Convention, 
February 17-19, 2023. District Governor Elect Carr was 

elected to serve a term of one year as a Vice Council       

Chairperson of Lions Clubs International at the Multiple   

District 26 State Convention, April 21-23, 2023. District   
Governor Carr has 25+ years of experience as a systems     

engineer at The Boeing Company working on both the F-15 

Eagle fighter aircraft and F/A-18 Super Hornet fighter       

aircraft. Carr is currently leading projects as SAFe Agile   
Release Train Engineer, project management, system design 

and development along with customer engagement and     

supplier management. In June 2016 Carr joined the House 

Springs Lions club as an active member, reaching the level of 
Club Vice President, Club President, Zone Chairperson, and 

racks of district governor leadership in Lions Clubs             

International Multiple District 26-M2. In recognition of his 

service to the association, he has received the District        
Governor Winkeler Award and is also a Progressive Melvin 

Jones Fellow. In addition to his Lions activities, District   

Governor Carr has been active in numerous leadership roles 

in Boeing SCUBA club, Boeing St. Louis Leadership           
Association, and board of directors of non-profit                  

organizations. District Governor Carr and his wife, Cyndi,  

also a Lion, have been married for 4 years and have four  

children, and now four   

grandchildren. The Carr’s like 
to travel on their motorcycle, 

travel to other city               

destinations, travel to Mexico, 

Canada and soon around the 
world. Their activities include 

gardening in their backyard. 

Paul Carr likes to watch       

Viking shows and enjoys 
building projects from small 

woodworking items to     

building sheds or updating 

house projects. 



 



 

Rose Parade  

Lions  

International  

Float 2024 



 

M2 Newsletter 

DG Paul Carr 

Fellow Lions in District 26-M2, We are getting close to the end of the calendar year; 

therefore, I am sure that you are preparing for the holiday season, Merry Christmas! It 

is also a time of the give thanks and blessing for the gifts that you provide not only to 

your club but for our community. Thank you for volunteering for the Salvation Army 

ringing the bell to provide cheer! Thank you for the Christmas parades and Holiday 

parties to celebrate the Lions this year! You are doing a fantastic job being a Lion in 

one of the greatest service organizations in the world! Give thanks to your fellow    

Lions and Thank you again for being a Lion! My hope is that you have a Merry 

Christmas with your family and friends! I have Club Excellence awards to give out 

this year therefore, I will be coming around again to get those to your clubs. You say 

“What is a Club Excellence Award?” It is an ideal way to set your club on the path to 

continued success while gaining prestige for excelling in the areas of membership, 

service, leadership and organizational excellence, and marketing. When your club   

receives this award, the club will be provided a banner patch and pin to your club 

president. However, more importantly, your club’s excitement will be revitalized, 

your service impact will grow, and your members will see greater opportunities in our 

community. Find out more information on how you can apply for Club Excellence 

here: https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/club-

excellence-awards Our next State of the District Address is coming up soon, it will be 

on Sunday January 7, 2024, via Zoom and our International Director Lee Vrieze from 

Jim Falls, Wisconsin will be in attendance. Make sure you ask your club President or 

Secretary for the invite. We will have a discussion on our District goals, where we are 

heading in the 3 rd quarter of Lions year and hear from ID Lee Vrieze. You are doing 

a great job at our district goals, keep up the great work! It is an exciting time to be a 

Lion! I continue to look forward to serving with you in this great district MD26-M2 

and seeing what we can do to “Be More, Do More and Serve More!” You know that I 

am “Excited to Serve!” this year!!! Let’s keep the          

momentum going! 

Lion Paul Carr 

District Governor 



 



 

Hello Lions, Leos and fellow humanitarians, 

As we close 2023, I encourage you to reflect on everything you and 
your fellow Lions accomplished this year through your acts of     
service and generosity. Together with funding from our global    
foundation, Lions worldwide continued to create amazing impact in 
communities whenever and wherever we were needed.              
Congratulations on all that you have accomplished. 

This month, we highlight a story about how LCIF grant funds helped 
Nepal rebuild after a devastating earthquake struck in 2015, just as 
new funding is helping the country recover after another quake 
struck last month. 

As we enter a new year, please continue to be an ambassador for 
our global foundation and share with fellow Lions, Leos and others 
around the world how LCIF empowers our humanitarian service. 
Through LCIF, we can think bigger and implement projects that our 
individual clubs or districts couldn’t do alone. Your donations to 
LCIF make this life-changing service possible. 

Make a great day, 

Brian E. Sheehan 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/give-how-to-give/more-ways-to-give?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=LCF_EN_ChairpersonDec_2023_1258375065&utm_medium=email&elqTrackId=87142724300CB9255E46E754B212FA3B&elq=d71722594d8e418ab31b2a6ce67757c4&elqaid=33072&elqat=1&elqCam
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/give-how-to-give/more-ways-to-give?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=LCF_EN_ChairpersonDec_2023_1258375065&utm_medium=email&elqTrackId=87142724300CB9255E46E754B212FA3B&elq=d71722594d8e418ab31b2a6ce67757c4&elqaid=33072&elqat=1&elqCam


 



 



 



 

M
ee

t 
y

o
u

r 
M

3
 

D
is

tr
ic

t 
G

o
v

er
n

o
r 

LION SHERL HORTON 

Lion Sherl is currently a member of the Moscow Mills 

Lion, she had been a member of the Old Monroe Lions 

until the club merged with Moscow Mills. Lion Sherl 

has been a lion for twelve years and has served in    

multiple positions. Lion Sherl has been married for 26 

years to Lion Greg Horton, and they have one son,  

Billy. Lion Sherl has worked for the last seven years 

for Frontline Managed Services in Accounting.        

Previous employment in Accounting was for Butler 

America (9 years) and TALX Corporation (9 years)  

Lion Sherl grew up in St. Louis County by the airport 

in Woodson Terrace. Please find below a listing of     

offices Lion Sherl has held: 

Club Level: 

07/01/12 – 06/30/14 – Old Monroe Lions club Treasurer 

07/01/14 – 06/30/18 – Old Monroe Lions club Secretary 

07/01/18 – 05/30/20 – Old Monroe Lions club President 

District Level: 

07/01/16-06/30/18 – Cabinet Treasurer 

07/01/19-06/30/21 – 

World Service for the 

blind 

07/01/20-06/30/21 – 

Zone Chair 

07/01/21-06/30/22 – 

2nd Vice 

 District Governor 

07/01/22- 06/30/23 – 

1st Vice  

District Governor 
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Lion James Pedersen was elected to serve as District Governor for 

District 26-M4 for the 2022-2023 Lion’s year. Lion James joined the 

Maryville Pride Lions Club in 2014. He has held various offices and 

became club president in 2016-17. He is also the recipient of the     

Melvin Jones Fellowship award. He completed his second term of club 

presidentin 2018-19. He is continually active in the Club’s various 

projects and fundraisers. He has served as Zone Chairperson for Zone 

1 – Region I for two different terms. He has also served on the District 

26-M4 Basketball Committee for three years and is currently the 

chair. He is currently state liaison for the athletic. He is the original 

Co-Chairperson of the Lions Freedom Rock Committee and now is 

serving on the Board of Directors of the Lions Freedom Rock Plaza. 

Lion James has attended many Multiple District 26 (State of          

Missouri) Conventions and numerous District 26-M4 Cabinet      

Meetings. He is also a 2018 graduate of the Great Plains Lions     

Leadership Institute. He was born in Maryville, Missouri and grew up 

in rural Nodaway County. He graduated from the South Nodaway 

School District. He was employed in the Construction and Electrical 

Departments at Northwest Missouri State University for two years. 

He then became employed with American Electric Company of St.   

Joseph, Missouri where he began his Sales and Management career. 

He then was transferred to 

Maryville where he is          

currently operations manager 

of the CED/American Electric 

store. He is active in the Open 

Door Christian Center Church 

of Bolckow, Missouri where he 

serves on the board and in the 

sound booth.  Together, he and 

his wife, Lion Christine, have 

four children together. Ashley 

and Bethney have attended 

Northwest Missouri State   

University and majored in    

education. Ashley teaches at 

Lindburgh in St. Joesph and 

Bethney teaches at North  

Nodaway in Hopkins. Son, 

Brenden, is currently working 

for City of Maryville Parks 

and Recreation Department 

while Bryan resides in          

Nebraska working in a feed 

lot. Lion Chris and daughter 

Lion Bethney are also       

members of the Maryville 

Pride Lions Club. 
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District Governor Ron Ballard 

 Hello Lions of District 26 M5, my name is Ronald 

Dean Ballard (call me Ron) I have been a member 

of Pleasant Hill Lions Club for only 10 years. I will 

keep learning about 'Lionism' you know it's that 

state of caring, sharing, and SERVING others. 

Born and raised in Pleasant Hill, Elder of the First 

Christian Church, Educated at Southwest        

Missouri State and Longview Community College, 

but most importantly the 'school of 

harknocks'  which is generally called LIFE. I       

currently reside on a 5 acre farm outside Pleasant 

Hill and am caregiver for my 86-year-old mother. I 

worked for the U.S. Government for 19 years, was 

a member of the employees union for 21 years 

(that's including 2 years after closure). I attended 

Great Plains Lions Leadership Institute (GPLLI) 

in July 2017. I am available to you or your club if 

you need me, my cell PH# 816-204-0324 or via  

e-mail at ronald.ballard@ymail.com 



 



 USA/Canada Forum 
Lions from across Missouri converged on Reno, NV, September 20-25 for the USA/Canada 

Lions Leadership Forum Thursday started off with the Strides Kickoff. Several Missouri Lions 

participated in walking for Diabetes Awareness. Diabetes is one of the Lions causes that is 

an important disease that is worldwide. Thursday afternoon had breakout sessions from 

First Timers, LCIF Grants, Tail Twisting, Lions University Graduation, to Servant Leadership. 

The Opening Banquet was a great experience; Floyd Smith was the Guest Speaker and told 

his Lions story along with how his voice took him to where he is today. Lion Lori and I set at 

a different table each time to meet Lions from USA and Canada. Conversations at these     

tables were about Lions, clubs, membership and their community. There were great friends 

made at each table. International Directors and PID’s were sitting at these tables and was a 

great way to get to know them. I spoke with many that will be coming to Missouri for each 

District Convention. Lion Lori and I set at a different table each time to meet Lions from USA 

and Canada. Conversations at these tables were about Lions, clubs, membership and their 

community. There were great friends made at each table. Friday started off with the       

Midwest Lions Breakfast at 6:00 AM. Yes it was early to rise after a night in Reno but was 

well worth it. PID Deb Weavereling and Lions from Kansas sponsored this event. IP Lion Patti 

Hill and several ID’s spoke and gave an inspirational outlook on Lions. Seminars like        

Communication, Zone Chairperson Skills, DG Team, Motivation, and Lions Portal were also 

held throughout the day. Friday’s lunch speaker was Donna Hartley. Donna has been         

suicidal, broke, and a single mother, and she’s cheated death three times; she overcame 

these challenges with her relentless energy and unbreakable spirit, From a former           

Miss Hawaii to a survivor of a fiery DC-10 plane crash that transformed her life in seconds 

and inspired her to testify to change airline safety regulations. Saturday was full of breakout 

sessions from everything Lions from Club Presidents Skills, LCIF, Social Media, and meeting 

ID’s. The International President’s Luncheon with IP Dr. Patti Hill was an inspiring event. Dr 

Hill Shared her vision for the world change through service. Saturday afternoon more     

Leadership training. Saturday evening closing banquet was Striker Corbin. Mr. Striker Is a 

motivational speaker, certified hypnotist*, and success coach, Striker Corbin focuses on   

personal development USA/Canada is a great place to learn so much about what Lions do. If 

you have never been to one please try on attending the next one being held in Louisville, KY 

September 5-7,2024. This is within driving distance for many in Missouri. And if you want to 

volunteer for USA/Canada Forum being held September 3-5 in Memphis, TN please let 

someone know. Missouri Lions will be helping to make sure this Forum is a success. 

Council Chairperson Harold Spire MD 26 
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Hello LIONS of M6. I am humbled and honored to have 
your trust as District Governor for the Lions year 2023-
2024. My start in Lions started with a invitation by a friend 
to lunch, I walked in the door and it’s a Lions meeting! 
That was 30 years ago and we are still friends. The people 
we have met, the changes in our lives and the part we have 
played in changing other people’s lives. what a ride! I am a 
graduate from Drury University, a US Army Vietnam-Era 
veteran and have been married to PCC Lion Phyllis for 28 
years. We have no human children, but have raised 16 pups 
for Leader Dogs for the Blind. We have three dogs working 
now (Columbia, South America, Mexico City, Mexico and 
Ethan, SD (LD Wink, LD Gudrun and LD Bryla                
respectively), with others that have worked as guides and 
are now retired. My current Lions club is Springfield Host 
with prior service with the Springfield Queen City Our 
theme for 2023-2024 is a “Universe of Service”, because our 
clubs serve their communities in so many ways. Who are 
your communities? Your club, your local community, your 
district, your members and so many others! So expand your 
Universe of Service, invite others to experience the Lions 
world you know so we 
can change more lives. 
Lions International 
President Dr Patti 
Hill’s theme is 
“Changing the 
World”, a daunting 
task but as Helen   
Keller said “I am but 
one person and I can 
do little, but I won’t 
let that stop me from 
doing what I can.”  

“Kindness Matters” 

“With Service from 
the Heart” 

“Together, we Can” 

“Changing the World” 

 

We Serve 



 



 

The Athletic Committee is doing 

a beef raffle once again this 

year! To purchase one, please see 

a committee member.  

Tickets are $20 each. 

Drawing will be at the State 

Convention. 
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Lion Ed Bierbower from Eldon Missouri was  
Inducted as M7 District Governor at the           
International convention in Boston. After      
graduating HS in NE Colorado in 1958, Ed     
followed the Oil & Gas drilling rigs through   
several states. While working at the atomic test 
site at Mercury Nev. He met and married his 
wife Rosie. They have one son and one daughter. 
Ed first joined the Lions in 1967 in Las Vegas 
where for 10 years he was active serving as club 
treasurer and President. His work took him to 
Alaska for several years then overseas for several 
more as project manager. This work schedule did 
not allow him to stay active in Lions. He did    
rejoin the Eldon club in 1985. Lion Ed lost his 
wife Rosie in 2001, continuing to work a    
schedule of 28/28 overseas until he retired in 
2011, That same year he married his Partner in 
Service Lion Linda. Lion Ed has served as club 
membership chairman, President three time, 
Zone chairman, and is 
the club historian of 
the Eldon  club. He is 
a board  member of 
Lake Area           
Community         
Foundation, Elder at 
the First Christian 
Church, and was   
honored by the Eldon 
Chamber as Citizen of 
the Year. 



 

M7 Newsletter  

DG Ed Bierbower 

Happy New Year to each of you, Hoping you all enjoyed a blessed and safe        

Holiday 

with family and friends. What a wonderful time of year to count our blessings. My 

year as your Governor is half over, where has the time gone. Lion Linda and I have 

visited 16 clubs to date, attended and helped with several club fundraiser and social 

events. We have met many M7 lion members for the first time and made lasting 

friendships. Thank you all for your kindness and support. I fell very positive about 

our future this new year. FVDG Todd and his committee have made encouraging 

efforts to get a new club chartered in Fulton. Please contact Todd if you want to 

join 

his team or have anything to contribute. The Eldon club continues to grow its 

membership which we are thankful for, I would like for each of you to ask one new 

individual each week to join or come visit your club. We have the COG meeting 

Jan 27th at the Eagles club in Jeff City, My third cabinet meeting will be hosted by 

Holts Summit Feb 3rd , and the District convention March 9th at Wardsville.        

Followed by the State convention April 19-21 at Old Kinderhook. 

Please keep your monthly LCI reporting up to date. If you have any problems or 

need assistance please contact me and I will make sure you get the help needed. 

Again, thank you all for your support. Stay safe. 

 

M7 District Governor, Ed Bierbower 



 



 



 

The Missouri Lion is for all Lions in the state 
of Missouri. The main purpose of this    

newsletter is to get important Information 
out to the Lions. It is published on the     

website (missourilions.org) and sent out via 
email to all District Governors to be            

distributed within their districts.  


